DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

UNITED STATES ARMY LEGAL SERVICES AGENCY 9275 GUNSTON ROAD FORT BELVOIR, VIRGINA 22060-5546

REPLY TO
ATTENTION OF
Matthew Dunne,
Regulatory Law Office

April 6, 2018

Secretary to the Commission 1500 SW Arrowhead Road Topeka, KS 66604-4027

RE: Case No. 18-WSEE-355-TAR

Dear Sir or Madam:

The U.S. Department of Defense and all other Federal Executive Agencies (DOD/FEA) hereby informs you of a withdrawal of counsel. As of April 6, 2018, Matthew Dunne of the U.S. Army Legal Services Agency will no longer represent DOD/FEA in this proceeding.

Please note that Kevin LaChance will continue to serve as local counsel for DOD/FEA in this proceeding.

Inquiries concerning this matter may be directed to the undersigned by telephone (703-693-1280) or by email (matthew.s.dunne.civ@mail.mil).

Respectfully submitted,

Kevin K. LaChance Contract Law Attorney Administrative & Civil Law Division Office of the Staff Judge Advocate

Fort Riley, Kansas 66442 Tel: 785.239.6175

Email: kevin.k.lachance.civ@mail.mil

Kansas State Bar No. 15058

Dated: April 6, 2018

/s/ Matthew Dunne

Matthew Dunne
General Attorney
Regulatory Law Office (JALS-RL/IP)
U.S. Army Legal Services Agency
9275 Gunston Road, Ste. 1300
Fort Belvoir, Virginia 22060-5546
Email: matthew.s.dunne.civ@mail.mil

Tel: (703) 693-1280

